
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ELEMENTARY LEARNERS (PK-5) 
  
School supply boxes will be in their homeroom when your 
learner arrives. 
 

Music will be held in elementary learning centers and P.E. 
will be held outside when weather permits. The commons 
will also be utilized when weather doesn’t cooperate. 
 

Elementary learners will not engage in distance learning on 
Fridays in our current learning model. 

 
 
 

SECONDARY LEARNERS (6-12) 
 

Lockers will not be available to secondary learners.  
 

Learners can not store items in the locker room overnight.  
 

Learners may have the option of showering after PE. 
 

In our current learning model, learner attendance may be 
required from (11:00 to 1:30).  Educators will have open 
office hours during this time.  Learners will be notified, and 
the parent, if they are needed to visit with an educator on 
Friday.  The first distance learning Friday will be September 
11 and will take place every Friday, unless it is a scheduled 
day off.  Learners will follow a designated schedule.  
 

In our current learning model, learners in 9th-12 who do not 
have a class 1st or 7th hour do not need to be in the 
building.  Learners must check in with the office when 
arriving and leaving.  Once a learner chooses to leave the 
building, they may not re-enter the building.  
 

Learners may obtain PE credit through participation in 
extracurricular activities.  Please visit with Mr. Margerum if 
you want to learn more about this option. 
 

Northern Cass will have a closed campus to start the year. 
 

 
 
 

ALL LEARNERS (PK-12) 
 
Learners must report directly to their learning centers when 
arriving at school. 
 
The library will be utilized as a learning center and will not 
be available. 
 
Masks must be worn when entering the building, in common 
spaces, on buses, and areas in which learners can’t social 
distance.  If social distancing is not possible, secondary 
educators have the right to require masks in their learning 
center.  Face shields are not an option as a replacement for 
masks.  
 
Learners who are dropped off after the start of the day 
(8:00) must enter the south doors (Door #1).  
 
Each learning center, gym, and the commons will be fogged 
at the end of each day by custodial staff.  
 
If your family chooses to drop-off and pick-up your learner at 
school, you may still utilize the bus. Families will need to 
contact Carrie Petersen to notify the bus driver at least 24 
hours in advance. For alternative pick-up options, please 
contact your bus driver. 
 
Families will be notified via email if there is a positive 
COVID-19 case in their learning center and building. 
 
Learners should stay home for 24 hours with no fever 
(without the use of medication) and improvement of 
symptoms-whichever is longer. 
 
For a more detailed explanation go to our Reopening Plan 
webpage. 

https://sites.google.com/northerncassschool.com/northerncass2020-2021re-entryp
https://sites.google.com/northerncassschool.com/northerncass2020-2021re-entryp

